  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 29 MARCH 2010

PART I – DELEGATED

7.  
CONSIDERATION OF   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE LEISURE AND COMMUNITY SAFETY POLICY AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


Summary


  

  To receive the recommendations of the Leisure and Community Safety Policy and Scrutiny Committee held on 2 March 2010 in relation to the following items on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 29 March 2010. 


LEISURE AND COMMUNITY SAFETY

Agenda Item 7a – Memorial Benches Policy

that the Executive Committee be recommended that:


(1)
  with regard to memorial benches, members of the public be charged the sum of £500 to ‘sponsor’ a bench for the period of 10 years;


(2)
benches only be sited following consultation with ward members; and


(3)
sponsors of benches be advised at the time of sponsoring that no other memorial tributes should be placed around them; and

(4) that the Public Services and Health Policy and Scrutiny Committee be informed of this Committee’s decisions in view of their previous involvement in this issue.


Agenda Item 7b – 
2010 Play Area Capital Programme – Project Implementation

that the Executive Committee be recommended:


(1)
that the informal skate park at West Hyde now becomes an outdoor street gym following recent consultation;
(2) that Officers seek planning permission, if required, at the appropriate time for:

· West Hyde – street gym and informal BMX track

· Oulton Way play area

· Hayling Road play area

· Ashburnham Drive play area

· Regeneration – South Oxhey – BMX track or outdoor street gyms

· Croxley Green – skate park resurfacing;

(3)
that due to the additional and re-phased projects in the capital programme an exception be made to the Council’s Procurement Procedure as detailed in the Constitution under 5(a)(i) and (b) in order to progress the installation of the outdoor gym equipment and skate Park;

(4)
that d  elegated authority is given to the Director of Community and Environmental Services, in consultation with the Portfolio Holder for Leisure and Community, to award works contracts to the contractors who offer best value for money, as outlined in paragraph 2.3 of the report, so that projects can be progressed as quickly as possible and completed within the financial year 2010/11.


Agenda Item 7c - Customer Service Improvements to Discretionary Grants


(1)
that   the Committee judged that the proposed alterations improve customer service to grant applicants and agreed to appendices A, B, C, E and F of the report;

(2) that the Committee recommends approval of the alterations, with the amendments recorded above, to the Executive Committee for adoption; and.

(3)
that all Members be made aware of one or two workshops on the revised scheme for grants to be arranged to coincide with evenings on which various committees are held; the dates to be notified to Members.

Agenda Item 7d - William Penn Leisure Centre Refurbishment – Progress Report

that the Executive Committee be recommended:

that officers should continue to aim to ensure that the project is completed as soon as is practicable, within the Council’s quality and financial requirements.  

Report prepared by:
Alison Page, Environmental Protection Manager




  Adam Huntley, Voluntary Sector Funding and Partnerships Officer





Patrick Martin, Leisure Performance and Contracts Manager


Background Papers


Agenda and Papers – Leisure and Community Safety Policy and Scrutiny Committee, 2 March 2010.
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